Nunburnholme with Kilnwick Percy Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Meeting held at Kilnwick Percy Hall on Thursday 18th May, 2017 at 7:00pm

The Chair was taken by Mr M McCallum, Parish Councillor.

PRESENT:

Councillors: Mr T Hardcastle, Mrs I Barton, Mr R Bird, Mr A Jennings and Mr M McCallum.

Also present: Councillor D Rudd, Mrs S Lambert (Clerk) and 6 Parishioners.

1) DEFIBRULATOR

Mrs Hill reported the box had been placed near the bus shelter in Nunburnholme and connected to the electricity supply. The defibrulator would be installed shortly. Mr Jennings enquired about training required to operate. Mrs Hill reported that the machine instructed the user step by step, also she has organised CPR training for interested parishioners. The box is unlocked, so Mrs Hill is in contact with the Police to ascertain the best way to protect the machine from damage or theft.

2) DOG FOULING

It was reported there was an increase in dog fouling in Nunburnholme. Councillor Rudd reported there is a free ERYC training course on how to deal with owners and that the Dog Warden can be requested to visit the village on regular occasions.

3) VERGES

Mr Jennings reported there were deep furrows on the road edges in Nunburnholme, caused by passing lorries and tractors, also the verge next to the telephone box had deep ruts due to unauthorised parking. It was reported this had been mentioned to the Streetscene team and they had agreed to fill in where possible.

4) CHRISTMAS TREE

It was reported that at the previous meeting the payment for the Christmas tree had been opposed. It was agreed to examine the minutes and that the item be placed on the Year Planner to be discussed every November.

The meeting ended at 7:45pm.